Minutes
Langdon Heritage Commission 

April 2, 2014
7:00; Meeting commenced.

In attendance: Rita Gulardo, Bud Ross, Lorraine Chaffee, Dennis McClary, Caroline Cross, Cliff Oster, Andrea Cheeney, Kate Holmes

Minutes read. Motion to accept by Andrea seconded by Rita.

Treasurer’s report: 1. Bank account $15,700.32. Treasurer Kate Holmes is waiting for March Bank Statement. 2. We raised $68 from the NH Humanities Council speaker Edie Clark event in March. Andrea sent the NHHC and they put the event on their Facebook page! 

Correspondence: 1. The Selectboard has reappointed the following to another three years on the LHC: Mike Sweeney, Cliff Oster, Caroline Cross and they have accepted. Carole-Anne Centre has been out of town and will be reached soon. 2. Press releases were sent out last month regarding our second recent grant award from the NH Charitable Foundation on behalf of the Putnam Foundation in the amount of $2000. The Manchester Union Leader contacted Dennis for comment which was published. The Keene Sentinel printed the release. 3. The NH Preservation Alliance contacted the LHC to inform us that the Meetinghouse rehabilitation project has been nominated for a 2014 The Preservation Achievement Award. Dennis was asked to send them a time line of the Town’s progress on the rehabilitation of the building. 4. Received a letter from Roberta Callum of the Unity Historical Society. It included copies of newspaper clippings of obituaries from 1911 and 1920s. Dennis phoned Roberta to thank her. We will save the clippings in our archive.

Website: Andrea is working with our web master Granite State Webs to improve our ability to add and remove photos and data.

Fund raising event: The annual Restoration Run/Walk will be held on 5/17/14 at 9 a.m. at the Meetinghouse. Katie will contact the Langdon Police and Fire Dept as well as the Selectboard’s Administrative Assistant Bob Cunniff to reserve the Meetinghouse that day. Race day gifts will include Fall Festival door prizes that were donated back to the LHC. Katie is exploring additional prizes for all participants. Assignments for each LHC member will be handed out by Katie as race day approaches.

Architect selected by a vote of the LHC at this meeting. Having received grants from the NH Charitable Foundation together with other funds collected by the LHC, we began interviews in February with three potential architectural firms. Cliff motioned that we vote for an architect. Rita seconded. The firm UK Architects, P.C. of Hanover NH, Hunter Ulf, principle, was selected. The vote for UK Architects was unanimous. We will schedule a meeting with Hunter and the LHC in the very near future. The deadline for the next LCHIP grant is late June. They need his plans for the first floor rehabilitation and an estimate of cost before considering our project. If we are offered the LCHIP and other grants we will hold informational meetings for the town and ask permission to proceed. 
Discussion followed regarding the need to know what to propose to the town in regard to someday gaining access to the second floor. What we do on the east side of the building now by way of handicap access and emergency exit and increase seating area on that end of the building, should be carefully considered in order that we do not make decisions that will interfere with our ability to perhaps replace the original “porch” (covered stairway) to the second floor. The architect will be essential in formulating ideas.
Motion to adjourn: 8:30 Katie moved, Rita seconded.
